
TOWN OF HARWICH

WASTEWATER SUPPORT COMMITTEE
Donn Griffin Room
Tuesday, August 7, 2018, 8:30AM
MINUTES

Present:  Peter Hughes, Acting Chair, Noreen Donahue, Ann Howe, Richard V. Peter
Not Present:  Sharon Pfleger, Chair
Also present:  BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine, Town Administrator Chris Clark, Assistant TA Evan Melillo, Natural Resources Director Heinz Proft and others
Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Acting Chair Peter Hughes and taped for Channel 18.
Public Comment – A resident asked when information about “irrigation meters” might be available.  
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of 7/3/18 and 7/26/18:     Motion to approve by Ann Howe



       Seconded by Richard V. Peter
       Vote: Yes-4 No-0 

Planning Discussion – Step by Step Guide to Hooking Up – format and content discussion 
Ann Howe has prepared a draft of a Guide to sewer connections and she has been gathering information for some time.  Member Val Peter is now assisting her in that effort.  Peter Hughes reviewed the progress of the project stating that this document will be used primarily to assist the residents in the East Harwich area as they go through the sewering process.  

Peter stated that the committee needs to decide how the Guide will be assembled and used.  The Town has previously prepared maps and brochures and has placed information on the Administration, Health and Wastewater websites.   Peter requested that Ann and Val go through the previous brochures as well as the information on the Health Department website and make a recommendation as to how all the information would best be collated.  After comments and suggested edits from committee members have been added to the current draft version, Peter suggested that the committee schedule a workshop style meeting solely devoted to discussion of the Guide with the intent of having a final document ready for the public by mid-September.           
Planning Discussion – Monthly Wastewater Reports at BoS Meetings
The Committee has discussed a process of reporting regularly (monthly) to the Board of Selectmen at their Monday meetings.  Wastewater informational segments happened in the past as an agenda item called “Wastewater Moments”.  These reports would be given by the Chair of the Support Committee or their designee.  
Timing was discussed and the best arrangement for the educational segments seemed to be the third Monday of each month at that BoS meeting.  As the Support Committee meets on the first Tuesday of the month, this would allow time to discuss the monthly topic and have it placed on the BoS agenda at that meeting.  It is not only an opportunity for giving information but also, at the televised BoS meetings, it brings exposure to the audience watching.  Acting Chair Peter Hughes will contact the BoS Chair Julie Kavanaugh and discuss regular time slots on the BoS agenda for these reports. 
Communications Coordinator RFP discussion
An RFP (Request for Proposal) for the position of Communications Coordinator for the Wastewater Project is being drafted by Asst. Town Administrator, Evan Melillo.  Comments on the current draft version have been gathered from the BoS and Town Staff and were discussed by committee members.    

D/H/Y Clean Waters Community Partnership Agreement – Request for Special Legislation

BoS Liaison Larry Ballantine informed the committee that the BoS is waiting for comments from the State House on specific language in the draft agreement.  The current draft mirrors the language in an agreement between Mansfield, Foxboro and Norton.  There will be another presentation of this document to the BoS in the future.
Land Use Controls – Wastewater Flow Management (Sewer Regulations)

TA Chris Clark explained that a sewer regulation of this sort is required in order to apply for a State Revolving Fund loan.  Since that application by the Town is anticipated soon, this draft regulation must be vetted in a timely manner.  This regulation will control the manner by which the amount of flow allowed in the CWMP (Comprehensive Wastewater Management Plan) in each watershed might be adjusted from Phase to Phase as Town needs change.  The regulation confirms that there will be a cap on the total amount of flow allowed in all areas in the Town to achieve the desired Flow Neutral conditions.      

Update from Town Administrator

Town Administrator Chris Clark’s comments were included with the topics listed above.  He added that he has met with the six homeowners who have property selected by the consulting engineering firm, CDM Smith, as the location for pump stations and the easements are underway.        
Correspondence/Announcements 
Peter Hughes asked Natural Resources Director Heinz Proft to update the committee on the water sampling program at a future meeting.  Heinz will be placed on the October agenda for that purpose.
Next Meeting Date – Thursday, August 23, 2018 at 6PM in Town Hall
Adjournment
9:45 AM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Noreen Donahue, Clerk.


